Your local Spring 2025 newsletter: Camborne, Redruth, Pool & Rural areas

Your local police team

Camborne Team

PC 6988 James TOMPSON PC 8368 Jess GRIFFITHS PC 7642 Tom CARE

PCSO Clare MATTHEWS
Tri Service Yasmin MATTHEWS

Redruth Team

PC 7539 Kirsty ANDERSON PC 7704 Paul HUTCHENS PC 8020 Danni TEMBY

PCSO John SALMON PCSO Becky DI QUIRICO

Pool/Portreath and rural areas

PC 8107 Mesha WARDMAN PC 8020 Danni TEMBY PC 6990 Barry STAFFORD

PCSO Robert HARRISON PCSO Becky DI QUIRICO

Inspector - 6653 Louisa Brown

Sergeant - 7147 Alice McKinnon

Meet the team at an event

We will be attending these events in the coming months:

Trevithick Day 26th April 2025 Murdoch Day 14th June 2025 St Day Feast 30th June 2025 Redruth Pride 5th July 2025 Helifest at Scorrier House 19th July 2025 Illogan Family Fun Day 19th July 2025

We look forward to seeing you there.

Message from your local sector inspector

My name is Louisa Brown and I am the local sector inspector for Camborne, Redruth, Pool and Rural areas.

This edition of the Spring newsletter contains lots of seasonal safety tips and crime prevention advice, as well as updates on issues and priorities that are of concern to our local communities.

My colleagues and I work hard to keep you safe 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.

Remember, if you need us but you're not in immediate danger or a crime isn't taking place, please get in touch via our website www.dc.police.uk/ro/report/

Dog walkers urged to take care



Lambing season is underway and in March and April, we are supporting Op Recall - a national operation to raise awareness of the impact of livestock worrying and prevent livestock attacks.

A report from the National Farmers' Union last year confirmed that dog attacks on livestock in the UK were estimated to cost £2.4 million.

Local police teams will be working in communities this Spring to provide advice on how to reduce livestock attacks.

Remember: If you're walking your dog in an open space, make sure it is under control at all times. If around livestock, make sure it is on a lead.

Livestock worrying is a crime and you can be prosecuted, receiving up to six months in prison and/or a £1,000 fine.

If you witness an attack on livestock, please do not intervene; keep yourself safe and call 999.

Rogue traders: what you need to know

Now the warmer weather is approaching, you may consider making improvements to your house and garden.

Be cautious of rogue traders who may knock on your door and offer to do work to your home or garden. Things to look out for include:

- Being offered a very cheap price, too good to be true
- Being rushed into making a decision

Remember to ask for identification and understand the terms and conditions of the work.

If you notice anything suspicious, report your concerns to 101 or call 999 if you feel you are in danger.

We're recruiting Police Community Support Officers!

PCSOs play a vital role in policing. No two days are ever the same. If you're over 18, have great communication skills and want to make a difference in your community, this could be the role for you.

Visit the recruitment page on the <u>Devon</u>
& <u>Cornwall Police website</u> –
applications close on 25 April 2025.



Keeping your garden crime free

Now Spring is here, many of us are looking forward to spending more time in our gardens. Now is a good time to think about shed security and how you can keep your belongings safe.

Protecting your garden and outbuildings keeps your valuables hidden. Here are some tips to consider:

- Keep hedges and walls at the front of your house low so burglars have nowhere to hide.
- 2) Lock side gates at all times
- Consider spiky, defensive planting and keep hedges, walls and fences around your back garden high
- 4) Gravel driveways and paths make it harder for burglars to go undetected, due to the noise caused when someone walks on them.

 Install an outside security light so intruders cannot approach without being seen and consider fitting a burglar alarm system.

For more information on how you can keep your home safe, please visit the Devon & Cornwall Police website and search 'protecting your home from crime'.



Electric bikes: don't get a shock, know the rules

We realise that the increasing popularity of ebikes has led to more people riding on pavements and roads. We know this has caused significant public nuisance. If you have an e-bike, it's important you are aware of the rules to keep yourself and others safe.



According to current Government legislation, e-bikes can be used on public roads without a licence or insurance provided that:

- They are pedal assisted, bikes are fitted with pedals that are capable of propelling the bike.
- Maximum continuous rated power of the electric motor does not exceed 250 watts.
- Electrical assistance must cut off when the vehicle reaches 15.5 mph (25 kph).
- The rider is not under 14 years of age.

If your bike does not fit these guidelines, you can only ride your e-bike on a road if it is registered, taxed and you have a valid driving licence. You must also wear a motorcycle helmet and insure your vehicle. For more information, visit <u>GOV.uk website</u>.

LATEST LOCAL UPDATES

- A Misuse of Drugs Act warrant was executed in Four Lanes. One female was arrested for drugs supply. Investigations are ongoing.
- A male from Tuckingmill was remanded in custody for the supply of Class A drugs. He is due to appear at Crown Court in May.

These actions were through community information given to us. Thank you for your support.



PC Care, PC Anderson, PC Tompson and Sgt McKinnon

- A male was charged with shoplifting from Camborne town. This was after he took over £100 in goods.
- Officers took part in day of action to increase road safety.
 This was a force wide campaign and resulted in 10 arrests.
- We have completed lots of school visits and assemblies, educating young people about different topics.

